BANCROFT NEWS & VIEWS

August 2018 VOLUME 8 SERIES 18





VACANCY ON THE COMMISSION

Your City needs your talents. Please consider running for office this fall. There will be at least one open position for Commissioner. The Commissioners serve a two-year term All positions will be on the ballot this November, and it's a great way to become involved and help your neighborhood. The position of Commissioner requires only a few hours a month, including the monthly commission meetings. Commissioners receive a small amount of compensation for attending meetings. The deadline for filing is August 14. If you have any questions regarding this position, please feel free to contact Mayor Magers or any of the Commissioners.

NEW ORDINANCES Everyone should have received our tax and budget ordinances for the new year. If you did not receive a copy or have any questions regarding these, please contact Clerk Tuthill or any members of the commission.

MORE IMPROVEMENTS TO OUR CITY UNDERWAY!

Commissioner Borders has been working on sprucing up our cul-de-sacs and working with an arborist to plant new trees on Bancroft Lane. This will be done in phases through the end of the year. Also, the fence on Bancroft Lane received further damage from the recent storms but we are working to

have it repaired as soon as possible.

RUMPKE

There is no garbage collection on Labor Day, September 3, collection will be Tuesday, September 4. Recycling collection days for August and September are Mondays 8/13, 8/27, 9/10 and 9/24. Rumpke will no longer pick up yard debris left in plastic bags.

IT'S BACK TO SCHOOL TIME!

School will be starting very soon. Please be mindful of the children coming and going from bus stops and remember the speed limit in Bancroft is 25 mph.

SAFETY TIPS AND REMINDERS FROM CHIEF YEAGER

Please keep your garage doors closed and your car doors locked at all times and ensure that bicycles, mowers, ladders, etc. are kept secured. Don't give thieves the temptation.

Please if you need police assistance dial 911! If Chief Yeager is on duty he will be dispatched and if not, Louisville Metro will be contacted. If you are planning a trip. Please email Chief Yeager with your address, emergency contact information, dates you are away and if anyone will be at your home. Chief Yeager will then keep a record of this so if there is an emergency he can contact you. If you do not have access to email or would prefer to fill out a house watch form, just contact Clerk Tuthill.

<u>Insurance Premium Tax Fees</u> We are asking for your help to ensure that your insurance company is aware that you reside in the *City of Bancroft*, not the City of Louisville. This allows Bancroft to receive the tax fee instead of Louisville.

Welcome to the neighborhood! Patrick and Lindsey Dougherty to 7506 Glen Arbor Road.

New to Bancroft? Please let Clerk Tuthill know and she will add you to the directory and email list. We would also like to welcome you in the newsletter.

Are you signed up for email? If you have not already provided your email address to clerk Tuthill please do, so that you may receive the newsletter electronically every month.

CITY OF BANCROFT COMMISSION

<u>MAYOR</u>

Jeff Magers
502-762-4334
mayor@cityofbancroft.org
police@cityofbancroft.org

COMMISSIONERS

Matthew Tungate 262-8658 communications@cityofbancroft.org

Edwin Evers finance@cityofbancroft.org 937-470-7384

Mike Borders maintenance@cityofbancroft.org 502-235-6968

Rick Rittenhouse publicservices@cityofbancroft.org 502-425-7539

TREASURER
Arnold Shaikun
426-6452
treasurer@cityofbancroft.org

CITY CLERK Shannon Tuthill 240-8491 clerk@cityofbancroft.org

POLICE CHIEF
Anthony Yeager
chief@cityofbancroft.org

<u>ATTORNEY</u> Schiller, Barnes & Maloney

<u>WEBSITE</u> www.citvofbancroft.org

NEXT TOWN MEETING 7:00 PM August 9, 2018 Episcopal Church Home 7504 Westport Road All residents are welcome.

City of Bancroft 4949 Old Brownsboro Road Ste. 243 Louisville, Kentucky 40222

JOIN US ON FACEBOOK!!!